
 

School Management Committee Meeting 

July 2025 

Date:  11 July 2025 

Venue:  School Campus 

Participants:  SMC Members and Management Team 

Minutes of Meeting 

 Dr. Asha Boaz, SMC Chairperson, welcomed the gathering.  She shared the school’s 

Mission, Vision, Core Values, and Motto. She also introduced the Annual Theme – “Gratitude Is 

an Attitude,” and highlighted initiatives such as the Gratitude Jar, Wall of Thanks, Gratitude 

Tree, and Thankful Thursdays, all aimed at nurturing a culture of thankfulness within the 

school community. 

 Ms. Manju Sukumaran, SMC Secretary, outlined the Kindergarten activities, the 

assessment pattern for Classes 1 and 2, and the structure of internal assessments for Classes 3 

to 10. Additionally, she briefed the parents on the key highlights of the two-exam Class 10 

Board Examinations proposed by CBSE starting from the academic year 2025–26.  

  Ms. Shirley, High School Vice Principal, highlighted the accolades and awards earned by 

students through the Automobile and Future Tech Olympiads. She proudly announced that 

Vetrichelvan and Anshuman, district toppers of the VVM exam, have been invited to visit the 

ISRO Propulsion Complex at Mahendragiri. 

 She also shared the upcoming schedule for Quiz Quest and informed that Class 12 

students participated in internships at St. Joseph’s Engineering College, covering areas such as 

Code Craft, Web Development, Code Blocks, IOT & Industry, and Remote Sensing & GIS. 

 Ms. Shirley informed that students will shortly be taken on an educational visit to IIBAT 

(International Institute of Biotechnology and Toxicology). 

 She briefly explained the SEWA curriculum and emphasized the importance of General 

Knowledge and Value Education modules. 

 She mentioned that the school celebrated both Book Week and Earth Week in April. 

 She also announced that the school has partnered with IIT Madras, and Class 11 

students will be enrolled in an 8-week online programme. These sessions will offer valuable 

exposure to various career paths and provide practical insights into their future academic 

journeys. 

 Ms. Shirley also shared updates regarding the Boaz Cabinet elections and Investiture 

Ceremony. 

 Finally, she spoke about the professional development training sessions attended by staff 

at Boaz School, the active involvement of alumni in school activities, and the mega alumni 

event—Alumnion 2025. 

 Ms. Annammal, Middle School Vice Principal, provided an overview of the remedial 

programmes and Student Performance Analysis meetings conducted to support students with 

targeted strategies that enhance conceptual understanding and academic performance. 



 She also highlighted the value-added initiatives at Boaz, including Parent Enrichment 

Programmes, Career Guidance sessions, Community Collaboration efforts, and the Gifting 

Month. 

 Ms. Annammal encouraged parents to actively participate in school audits, including 

checks of washrooms, the First Aid room, school vans, entry and exit points, and laboratories. 

 She shared the list of major events scheduled for the academic year, such as Sports Day, 

Kaleidoscope, Tamizh Sangamam, and Pongal celebrations. 

 She also introduced the various Clubs and Committees functioning at Boaz and spoke 

about the Anti-Drug Awareness Week observed in June. 

 With great pride, she announced that Boaz secured the Second Runner-Up position in 

the Bharatanatyam competition held at St. John's School. 

 Ms. Jasinth, Primary School Vice Principal, gave an overview of Rainbow—the Inclusive 

Education initiative at Boaz—which currently supports around 45 students. 

 She also highlighted the School Health and Wellness Programmes, which include student 

and staff field trips, Mental Life Week, Adolescent Awareness Programmes, and POCSO 

(Protection of Children from Sexual Offences) Awareness sessions 

 

Discussion Time 

Mr. Anand, Parent Member, appreciated the school for its efforts to include children with special 

needs and the efforts taken to nurture the talents and skills of each and every student on 

campus.  He also appreciated the conduct of Pillow Party and efficient communication through 

Weekly Notes. Mr Anand went on to praise the management for the efforts taken to foster 

team-building and staff welfare.   

 

The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks delivered by Mrs. Padmapriya. 


